
 

 

Ferrybank & Slieverue Parishes 
Newsletter 13th June 2021                Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
Mass Schedule 
Daily Mass 
Monday to Thursday 10.00 am Mass from Ferrybank 
& Friday - 10.00am from Slieverue 
 
Saturday Vigil 
6pm Slieverue and 7pm Ferrybank 
(please note Saturday evening change of time in Ferrybank) 
 
Sunday 
9.30am in Ferrybank 
10.30am in Slieverue 
11.30am in Ferrybank 
 
Eucharistic Adoration 
every Friday in Ferrybank from 11.30am to 4pm 
(except on the occasion of a funeral) 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
every Wednesday in Slieverue Church from 2.30pm – 3.30pm 

 

ALL MASSES AND SERVICES WILL CONTINUE TO BE LIVE STREAMED ON OUR 

PARISH WEBCAMS AND AVAILABLE ON PARISH RADIO 

 Ferrybank 103.9 fm/Slieverue 106.8 fm 

Lets keep each other safe and abide by some simple measures when coming to Church … 

• If you are sick stay at home 

• Wear a face mask, this applies whether you are vaccinated or not. 

• Sanitise your hand on entering and leaving 

• Follow the advice and direction of the ushers 

• When the Church has reached capacity of 50 or pod capacity admission will not be 

possible 

• Directions for the reception of the Eucharist will be given during Mass  

• The Eucharist can only be received in the hand 

• Please leave the Church without gathering in small groups inside 

• Collection boxes will be available at the entrance of the Church 

 

Remembering those who have 
died … 

Recently Deceased 

Mary Grant (née Walsh), Luffany, 

Slieverue/ 

Ferrybank/Glenmore/Cork 
 

Mary (Phil) Fitzgerald,  

Tramore/Grace Dieu 
 

Eileen Carew (née O’Connor), 

Lismore Park/ 

Ferrybank/Enniscorthy/Slieverue 
 

Arkadiusz Ritter,  

Abbeylands, Ferrybank 

 

Anniversaries 

Patrick Grant 

(Slieverue – Sat. 6pm) 
 

Mick & Mary Dillon, Airmount 

(Slieverue – Sun. 10.30am) 
 

Jack Phelan 

(Ferrybank – Sun. 11.30am) 
 

Mary Treacy 

(Ferrybank – Sunday 11.30am) 
 

Eamon Keane 

(Ferrybank – Tues. 10am) 
 

Mary Power, Bigwood 

(Slieverue – Fri. 10am) 
 

Nora Sullivan 
 

May they rest in peace … 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LOUGH DERG 2021  
Lough Derg regrets that it will not be possible in 2021 to reopen Station Island for the 

Traditional Three Day Pilgrimage or even for the autumn programme of Day Retreats. Lough 

Derg will again offer the opportunity to “Do Lough Derg from wherever you are” on 3rd – 

5th July. The outdoor Pilgrimage on the Lough Shore Pilgrim Path will also be available as 

the summer goes on. Further information from Lough Derg office 00353 71 9861518 or 

www.loughderg.org. 

 

Online Theology Open Day 19th June 
The Priory Institute provides online theology courses to degree level.  Attend Saturday 

lectures in Tallaght or from the comfort of your own home.  Email 

enquiries@prioryinstitute.com to find out more. 

 

Keeping The Song Alive  
Celebrating and Supporting the Work of Cantors in our Church 
The Advisory Committee on Church Music invites you to take part in a Celebration by Zoom 

on Wednesday, 16th June from 7.30pm – 8.30pm https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/keeping-the-

song-alive-the-advisory-committee-onchurch-music-tickets-155812189453 

 

Clothes Collection Supporting Friends of Calcutta (CHY No. 13218) 
Tuesday June 15th Collection Times Ferrybank 2pm & Slieverue 3pm 
Friend of Calcutta are a voluntary organisation founded in 1994 with 100% of all funds raised 

going directly to the projects we support.  They support the education of over six hundred 

children in the slums of Calcutta and young adults in three centres with our partner 

organisation Development Action society. 

Bags of clothes, footwear, curtains etc. are most welcome and can be left on the Tuesday 15th 

June inside the Church gate up to collection time.  All enquiries to Michael Hopkins              

Tel. 087 907 3074 

 
 

 

 

13th June 
St. Anthony of Padua 

Mark 4:26-34 

http://www.loughderg.org/
mailto:enquiries@prioryinstitute.com


Visitation of the sick and the 
housebound 

With the return to public worship, it is 

now possible for Fr. Kieran to visit 

housebound parishioners with the 

sacraments.  The following will apply 

until further notice in relation to visitation 

of the sick. 

Those sick at home or who are no longer 

able to come to Mass. 

Firstly, ask the sick person if they 

would like to be visited by the priest and 

receive the Sacraments. If they consent 

then contact the Parish Office to 

arrange a visit.  Please give name and 

address of the person to be visited along 

with Eircode. 

After the first visit the person can be 

placed on the monthly visitation list if they 

so wish. 

In the old days there was a tendency to call 

the priest at the last minute to anoint the 

person before death.  This is no longer our 

understanding of the celebration of the 

Sacraments for the sick & dying.  When a 

person becomes ill, receives a serious 

diagnosis or because of frailty is no long 

able to attend Mass that is the time to 

contact the priest so that they can be 

strengthened by the Sacraments and 

prayer of the Church community. It 

should also be remembered that because 

of the many commitments of priests today 

there is no guarantee that they can be 

available at a minute’s notice.  The rule of 

thumb is – DO NOT LEAVE IT UNTIL 

THE LAST MINUTE. 

Those in hospital 

At the moment it is not possible to visit 

those in hospital.  A chaplain is available 

at all times to administer the Sacraments.  

Nonetheless Fr. Kieran would appreciate 

if you would tell him if your loved ones 

are in hospital so that they can be added to 

our prayer list. 

Those in nursing homes 

If you have a loved one in a nursing home 

who would like a pastoral visit, please 

inform the parish office so that it can be 

arranged with the nursing home and the 

family. 

In all cases … Please be aware that Fr. 

Kieran can only visit the sick having 

received a request from the family himself 

or via the parish office and not on second 

hand information from others.  This is in 

line with GDPR regulations now in force.  

More detailed information on Pastoral 

care of the Sick can be found in our leaflet 

on care of the Sick available in our 

Churches and on our Website. 
 

Baptisms 
Individual Baptisms can take place with a 

maximum of five people attending. 

Contact the Parish Office for details. 
 

Weddings & Funeral 
Weddings & Funerals can be celebrated 

with a maximum of 50 attending in the 

Church. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

World Elder Abuse Awareness 
Day – June 15th 

World Elder Abuse Awareness Day 

serves as a call to organisations and 

communities to raise awareness about 

Elder abuse, neglect and exploitation. 

Research suggests that 4 - 10% of older 

people experience some form of abuse, 

most of which will go unreported. This 

day is to make sure we remain focused on 

our older populations and ensure that they 

continue to lead lives of high quality and 

dignity. You can show your support by 

wearing a purple ribbon on World Elder 

Abuse Awareness Day on June 15th 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Applications are welcome for 
vacancies on the Community 

Employment Scheme in Kilmacow 
The work involves care and maintenance 

of the Parish Church, Office, Cemetery 

and Village Environs.  If you would like 

further information, please contact the 

C.E. Office, (087 286 4982) at Narabane 

Centre, Kilmacow or email 

kilmacowcentre@live.co 

 

 

Weekly Church Collections  
5th & 6th June 2021 

Ferrybank  

Envelopes €1,504.00/Offertory €263.00 
 
Slieverue   

Envelopes €309.00/Offertory €323.35 

Holy Father €125.00 

Special Education Needs €5.00 
 
Many thanks to all who contribute weekly, 

monthly & yearly and to those who donate 

online and by Standing Order.   

Your support is very much appreciated! 

Safeguarding Our Children 

Our Parish Safeguarding 

Representatives are 

Ferrybank - Breda Freyne & Jerry 

Hughes Slieverue - Mary Kenny.  

If you have a child safeguarding 

concern or wish to raise a matter from 

the past you may contact:- Diocesan 

Designated Liaison Person – 

Ms. Kathleen Sherry  

Tel. 087 100 0232 

email dlp@ossory.ie 

TUSLA Tel. 059-911 5570 

www.ossory.e/safeguarding 
 
 

Ferrybank Pastoral Council 
Sr Patsy Butler, Jacinta Byrne,   

Bríd Fetton (Secretary),  

Eileen Fitzpatrick, Jerry Hughes,  

Mary Keane, 

Paschal Kennedy, Br Joe Killoran,  

Moira Meaney,  

Michael O’Brien (Chairperson),  

Kieran O’ Shea,  

Eileen Slattery & Barbara Wells 

Southern Deanery Representatives Eileen 

Slattery & Jacinta Byrne  

Pastoral Area Representatives  Michael 

O’Brien & Jacinta Byrne  
 

Slieverue Pastoral Council 
Padraig Byrne, Maria Condon,  

Keira Doyle,  

Jerry Forrest, Sile Grant,  

Breda Lynch (Chairperson),  
Tom O’ Dwyer, Kieran O’Shea,  

Martin Quilty (Secretary),  

Michael Shalloe,  

Maria Tobin & Mary Walsh.  

Southern Deanery Representatives  

Keira Doyle & Jerry Forrest  

Pastoral Area Representatives  

Breda Lynch & Síle Grant 
 

 
 
 

 

Ferrybank - Ministers of the 

Eucharist June 2021 

Saturday Vigil Mass 7.00pm    

Maura Moore & Angela O’Brien 

Sunday 9.30am    

Margaret O’Driscoll & Eileen Fitzpatrick 

Sunday 11.30am    

Maria Ronan & Br. Frank Brennan 
  
Ministers of the Word  

Sat.  19th & Sun. 20th June, 2021. 

Saturday 7.00pm  Barbara Wells 

Sunday   9.30am  Seán O’Halloran 

Sunday 11.30am  Bríd Fetton 

 

Slieverue - Ministers of the 

Eucharist  

19th & 20th June 2021 

Sat. Vigil Mass 6.00pm Patricia Ivory 

Sun. 10.30am  Declan Power 
 

 

 

 

We continue our prayer for Exam 
Students this week … 
 
Prayer  
Ever loving and eternal God be with 

me as I prepare to sit my examinations. 

Give me peace of mind and quietness 

of heart so that I may approach each 

exam with confidence and trust. 

Open my heart to believe that with you 

all things are possible and because you 

have created me, I am worth much 

more than all the exams in the world. 

Teach me Lord that there will be many 

opportunities for using my gifts and 

talents in the future. 

Bless that future and be with me, my 

family and my friends especially when 

the road is difficult, and when all is 

going well may I give thanks for your 

care and love through Jesus Christ Our 

Lord.    

Amen 

 

 

 
Very Rev. Kieran O’Shea P.P. 

Tel. 051-832787 
051-830813 

Website 
www.ferrybankslieverueparishs.ie   

www.ossory.ie 
Ferrybank/Slieverue  

Parish Office   
Tel. 051-830813 

Mon. -Fri. 10am to 1pm 
Ms. Marie Cashin 

Ms. Angela O’Brien 

 

Recently Baptised 

We welcome into the Christian Community … Charlie Hayes, Cody Walsh & 

Maisie Kate Phelan who were baptised in Ferrybank Church. 

mailto:dlp@ossory.ie
http://www.ferrybankslieverueparishs.ie/
http://www.ossory.ie/

